
or the past 14 years, volunteers from the Gitchi-
Gami Trail Association (GGTA) have saved the 
third Saturday in August, putting in a long but fun 

day hosting our annual trail ride. This August 15 we will  
host the 15th Annual Ride, featuring loops on the Gitchi-
Gami State Trail (GGST) and adjoining roads, once 
again beginning at Gooseberry Falls State Park.  

     In the Summer 2001 edition of this newsletter, I also 
penned the ñPresidentôs Messageò ð what goes around 
rolls around? ð and wrote that ñWe finally have some 
completed trail.ò It was only about one mile near Goose-
berry Falls, but our good friend and supporter, the late 
Congressman Jim Oberstar, decided that we should   
establish an annual ride to promote the GGST and      
celebrate every mile completed. So, in addition to       
announcing our first ñpavement on the ground,ò the 
newsletter invited everyone to join the ñ1st Annual 
Gitchi -Gami State Trail Lighthouse Rideò on August 18 
of that year. That first ride ð and 
annual rides for several years to 
come ð was routed on rural county 
roads in the hills from Two Harbors 
to Silver Bay.  

     Billed as the ñlighthouse to light-
house ride,ò the first ride started at 
Split Rock State Park, proceeded six 
miles on the wide shoulders of 
Highway 61 to Beaver Bay (police 
escorted), then climbed for some 
miles to County Rd 2 and back to 
the shore, ending at the Two       
Harbors Lighthouse, from which 
riders were shuttled back to Split 
Rock. A shorter 12-mile ñceremonial rideò took riders to 
Beaver Bay and back to Split Rock on the highway. 

     The early rides varied from year to year, but always 
featured a route of at least 50 miles involving long hill 
climbs. The number of riders in those years varied from 
150 to 225. The Second Annual Ride on August 17, 
2002, was my first long -distance ride and, with the hills 
and strong headwinds, took me six-plus hours to finish. 
I remember sprawling on the grassy lighthouse grounds, 
exhausted and famished, but with a great sense of      
accomplishment, eating pizza and drinking a beer. 

     Jim Oberstar rode on several of the early rides. We 
would have a mass start. Just before the start, Jim 
would climb on a picnic table or truck bed and give a 
rousing and cheerful talk on the benefits of biking and 
bike trails, with maybe a few political asides. During the 
ride Jim would chat with anyone who rode up alongside 
him. By legislation he guided through Congress, he   
helped build bike trails throughout the country.  

     By the 6th Annual Ride in August 2006, enough trail 
had been built that we could offer a 20-mile out -and-
back route entirely on the GGST, from the Twin Points 
rest area to Beaver Bay ð as well as the challenging 55-
mile route popular with strong riders regularly offered 
now. The following year, and every year since, the rides 
have begun and ended at the trailhead in Gooseberry 
Falls State Park.      

     This yearôs ride again features a choice of three      
distances ð 28 miles out and back on the trail, 37 miles 

incorporating county roads and 
additional trail  from Silver Bay to 
the West Road (with a half-mile of 
gravel road), and the 55-mile route.  

     Looking back at that 2001   
newsletter featuring the first ride,  
it is sobering to realize that we 
hoped and planned then that the 
entire trail would and could be 
completed by 2011! However, as of 
this year, we have completed just 
short of 30 miles, with about twice 
that distance yet to be built to  
complete the trail between Two 
Harbors and Grand Marais. Your 

board works hard to promote the trail and find funding 
for additional miles of trail, but increasing construction 
costs and changing legislative priorities at the federal 
and state levels have presented ongoing challenges. 

     Please consider becoming a member of the Gitchi-
Gami Trail Association and riding with us on August 15. 
The broader our public support, the more likely it is that 
funds will be allocated for new trail miles.  

  ~ Bill Blank  

     President, GGTA    

 

 

Celebrate 15!   

15  years!  

15 annual rides!   

 å15 x 2 miles completed!  

   å15 x 4 miles to go!  

August 15  

20 15  

Join us!  

Reflections on 15 years of Annual Rides  
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     The fruitful partnership between 
the Gitchi -Gami Trail Association 
(GGTA) and the Arrowhead Regional 
Development Commission (ARDC) 
reached new heights when Michelle 
Pierson, ARDC Project Assistant, 
contracted with the GGTA to become 
our Executive Director. Our all -
volunteer association will benefit 
greatly from her professional help, 
with the resources of ARDC behind 
her. See her profile on the back page. 
 

 

  

        

      Mark Rudningen, Department of 
Natural Resources (DNR) Trail     
Development 
Specialist, and 
Charlie Moore, 
Geographic  
Information   
Systems (GIS) 
Specialist with 
the ARDC,   
represented the 
Gitchi -Gami 
State Trail 
(GGST) at the 
PedalMN Conference in Minneapolis 
May 4-5. PedalMN is a project of  
Explore Minnesota Tourism devoted 
to promoting bicycling in ñThe Bike 
State.ò Charlie presented the new 
interactive map tour that he created 
for the GGTA, which was very well 
received. Check out the link on our 
home page at www.ggta.org.   

 
 

       The GGTA was awarded a MN 
Lake Superior Coastal Program grant 
for the Gitchi -Gami Scoping Project. 
The purpose of the project, now    
underway, is to acquire accurate   
information necessary to complete 
the unbuilt sections of the GGST, 
about 59 miles. The scoping project 
will result in accurate measurement 
of existing trail and of proposed trail 
alignment, from which the GGTA 
and its partners ð including the 
DNR, the Minnesota Department of 
Transportation (MnDOT), and the 

ARDC ð will be 
able to develop     
detailed estimates 
of construction 
costs and funding 
strategies. It will 
result in a realistic 
updating of the 
original trail plan 
and construction 
schedule conceived 
in 1999 ð under 

which the GGST would have been 
completed in 2011. The $20,000 
contract cost reflects $15,000       
provided by MLSCP and a $5000 
local match provided by the GGTA ð 
your membership dollars at work! 
The scoping project is set to be    
completed by December of this year. 

  
 

      The ARDC, in collaboration with 
the GGTA, MnDOT, the DNR, and 
the Sawtooth Mountain Clinic, is 
conducting a first -of-its-kind bicycle 
and pedestrian monitoring project 
on the GGST this summer. Data on 
trail use collected during the project 
will assist trail stakeholders and 
partners with effective planning and 
management of the GGST. 

 
 

     A wetland permit was issued for 
the high-priority West Road project 
ð to provide paved trail on the half -
mile gravel road that connects the 
Silver Bay-Beaver Bay trail section to 

Hwy 61 east of the Beaver River and 
trailhead. The Army Corps of         
Engineers will survey the site when 
vegetation can be identified. The 
timeline for construction has been  
extended into 2016.   

 
      

     Another high -priority project ð 
connecting the Schroeder-to-Tofte 
and Tofte-to-Lutsen segments of the 
GGST through the town of Tofte, has 
been the subject of meetings of town 
residents and 
officials in 
recent weeks, 
with planning 
assistance 
from the 
ARDC. The 
design project 
has been 
awarded a 
federal 
Transportion 
Alternatives 
Project (TAP) 
grant of 
$600,000 by MnDOT, with funding 
due in 2018. The planning process is 
awaiting recommendations by a 
landscape architect to be presented 
later this summer.  

 
 

     The Superior Hiking Trail (SHT)
will share a portion of the GGST this  
summer because a private landowner 
withdrew permission for the SHT to 
cross the ownerôs property. The SHT   
detour will start at Gooseberry Falls 
and utilize the GGST for 2.1 miles to 
the Blueberry Hill Road intersection 
at Hwy 61 milepost 41.6 on Hwy 61. 
Hikers can then access the SHT 
about 1.2 miles up the Blueberry Hill 
Road from Hwy 61, or may continue 
another 2.4 miles on the GGST to the 
Split Rock River Wayside and the 
spur trail to the main SHT. Bikers 
are cautioned to keep an eye out for 
hikers, and vice versa. Pedestrians 
have the right of way over bicycle 
traffic.  
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Gitchi - Gami Trail News & Notes  

A cathedral of birch on the GGST near Split Rock. 
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bikers how to get through 
town to the west side trail.  
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